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17 October 2024  
 
 
 
Mr Gerard Hayes  
Secretary  
Health Services Union  
Locked Bag 3  
Australia Square NSW 1215  
 
 
Dear Gerard  
 
I am writing to provide you with an update in relation to the Liverpool Redevelopment as it relates to NSW 
Health Pathology (NSWHP). 
 
The key changes to date that impact our staff include: 
 

• NSWHP have limited access to the building at this point 

• Staff are currently undertaking orientation of the new building with approximately 70% of staff 
having completed orientation to date 

• Commencement date of moving into the new building will be the last week of October 2024 over a 
2 week period; 

• All staff have been communicated to in relation to these dates; 

• Work is continuing in relation to new workflows for the new laboratory with all laboratories to ensure 
turnaround times are within required ranges; 

• Consultation is being undertaken with staff in relation to the shared spaces such as amenities, 
locker areas and tea rooms. 

• Orientation packs are being developed for staff that include maps, building amenities, wayfinding 
and other key information,  

• NSWHP WHS team are working with the HSU to undertake a safety audit once the move has been 
completed. 

 
The move to the new development is a major milestone for the staff at the NSWHP laboratories at 
Liverpool and the transition to the new space will come with its challenges and rewards and as an 
organisation we are working towards this being a successful new period for the team. 
 
As this transition is significant, we will ensure that this topic remains as a key agenda item on the 
quarterly union meetings. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Siobhan Cunliffe 
Associate Director HR Metro  
NSW Health Pathology East/South 
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